
COVID 19 POLICY 

 

THE POLICY BELOW WAS WRITTEN ON 5TH NOV 2020. SINCE THEN THERE HAVE BEEN VARIOUS 

CHANGES IN GUIDANCE , THE CURRENT POSITION BEING THAT VENUES OFFERING FACILITY HIRE 

TO EXTERNAL CLIENTS MUST CLOSE. THE POSITION REGARDING 1-1 TRAINING AT VENUES AND 

TRAVELLING OF HORSES IS STILL UNCLEAR, SO UNTIL CLARIFICATION IS GIVEN, WE REGRET THAT 

COXLEIGH WILL REMAIN CLOSED. 

 

Following clarification by the Government and the British Horse Society regarding the second 

lockdown restrictions commencing on 5th November 2020, we can now confirm the following: 

We are able to remain open to provide space for individuals and your horse to take exercise during 

this period. Consequently,  both arenas, the xc course and tracks are available for hire. We have 

undertaken further a Covid-19 risk assessment and the following protocols must be adhered to: 

 

1. Bookings must be made online in advance. 

2. Bookings are restricted to individuals or up to 4 persons from the same household. Bookings must 

not be made for a third party. 

3. A maximum of two people (mounted or on foot) are permitted in the arenas at any one time 

unless they are all from the same household. 

4. One to one instruction is permitted but there may be no group instruction. 

5. Park a minimum of 10 metres apart. 

6. Bring your own water. 

7. Arrive and depart within 20 minutes of your start and finish time. 

8. Strictly no access to stables, water taps or toilets. 

9. Social distance at all times. 

10.  Use hand sanitiser (provided) or gloves (your own) prior to touching gate handles and poo 

pickers. 

11. If you feel unwell STAY AT HOME. 

12. Please ride sensibly, STAY SAFE and protect the NHS 

 

Links: 

Public Health England legislation: 

https://www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2020/1200/pdfs/uksi_20201200_en.pdf?fb 

clid=IwAR0flRjUrCheGFViYDxNOorms7Z0Z_1mPVe8plmqkSOuNZ3HotGwXWkSiUY 

Government Lockdown Restrictions: 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/new-national-restrictions-from-5-november 

 

 

 

Please note that there is NO ACCESS TO ANY OTHER FACILITIES on site. There is also no provision for 

First Aid to be administered on site, and accordingly, we ask that you make sure that you ride 

sensibly during your session and within both yours and your horses’ capability. The main office is 

now open and we may be contacted by mobile on either 07775880398 (Jo) or 07929032165 (Vicky). 

https://www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2020/1200/pdfs/uksi_20201200_en.pdf?fb
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/new-national-restrictions-from-5-november

